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Teddy returned to us and brought with him tapes of our Leader's speaking on July 1st conference. He 

gave us a report on activities in America. 

 

The 3 boys who were trained in America are now very active here in Holland. Two of them, Jan and 

Peter, have established centers in other cities. Henk is training new members to witness and sell booklets 

on the street. They have brought new zeal with them on their return. People are coming for weekends and 

are staying all week to study more. They study 8 hours a day for 5 days, and two weekend lectures of 12 

hours each, then we send them out to learn witnessing. 

 

This month several have accepted and seem to be good. Two American boys accepted, one returned to 

New York with the Family there. He is a Jewish boy and had found the Principles in Israel. The other 

American boy is still here learning to witness on the street. Then he will return to America with the group 

who will go in September. 

 

We have an older man who has become a member of the Principles. He loved Korea a long time before 

hearing of the Principles. Now he is setting up a Korean Museum. He is now searching for anything he 

can find that is Korean to bring the people more in contact with our Fatherland. 

 

The European conference will be on Aug. 11-12-13. The Dutch Family is working to make Glory House 

ready. 

 

We are all praying and making indemnity for 1000 members to come to the Family before the end of this 

year. We are working toward this goal.  


